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The Parish of St. Patrick & St. George

Parish Priest: Fr. Paul Nellikulam 
St. Patrick’s Presbytery, Clipstone Road West, Forest Town, Mansfield, NG19 0BT.
Telephone: 01623 622705 E-Mail : stpatrickchurch17@gmail.com
Newsletter : kendaly@hotmail.co.uk   Website: www.stpatricksandstgeorges.org
St Patrick’s School: Headteacher – Mrs Jane Smedley 01623 478090 www.st-patricksrc.notts.sch.uk
All Saints’ Catholic School: Tel 01623 474700 www.allsaints.notts.sch.uk    
Times of Masses and Other Services: Week Commencing 24th November 2019
Feast of Christ the King Year C 24th November – 1st December 2019 (Weekday Cycle 2)
	Saturday, 23rd November
	Feast of Christ the King
	PARISH MINISTRIES

	St George’s 5.30 – 5.50 pm:
	Confessions
	ST GEORGE’S READERS

	St George’s 6.00 pm Mass: 
	Imelda Wargo RIP
	This Week
	Rachel Boulton & James Davis 

	
	Next Week
	Isobel Thompson & Ken Daly

	Sunday, 24th November
	Feast of Christ the King
	

	St Joseph’s 9.00 am Mass:
	Lawrence Bellaby RIP
	ST PATRICK’S READERS

	St Patrick’s 11.00 am Mass:
	Intentions of the Parish
	This Week
	Ann Bishop & Karen Stewart

	
	Next Week
	Carol Hannah & Jakob Ulik

	Monday, 25th November
	St Catherine of Alexandria
	

	St Patrick’s 9.15 am Mass:
	Pamela Mary Mulhall RIP
	ST PATRICK’S CLEANERS

	   St Joseph’s 10.30 am Mass:
	Holy Souls
	This Week
	Val & Linda

	
	Next Week
	Rosie & Sheila

	Tuesday, 26th November
	Weekday Feria
	

	St Patrick’s School 9.00 am : 
	School Mass
	ST PATRICK’S FLOWERS

	   St Joseph’s 10.30 am Mass: 
	Kevin Parkin RIP
	This Week
	Karen Stewart & Mary Harriman

	
	Next Week
	No Flowers - Advent

	Wednesday, 27th November
	Weekday Feria
	

	St Patrick’s 9.15 am Mass:  
	Anthony James Mulhall RIP
	COUNTERS

	   St Joseph’s School 10.30 am: 
	Holy Souls 
	This Week
	John Scanlon & Angela Storey

	
	Next Week
	Margaret Bonsall & Jackie Massey

	Thursday, 28th November
	Weekday Feria
	

	No Mass or Eucharistic Service
	ST GEORGE’S EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS

	
	This Week
	Ken, Michael & Alan

	Friday, 29th November
	Weekday Feria
	Next Week
	Andrew, Ken & Maria

	St Patrick’s 9.15 am Mass:
	Parish Priest Intentions
	

	  St Joseph’s 10.30 am Mass:
	Christina Hughes Thanksgiving
	MUSIC GROUP
Anyone who can play an instrument is invited     

to come along and join in this Ministry.

See Karol Grabowski if interested.

	
	

	Saturday, 30th November
	St Andrew (Apostle)
	

	St Joseph’s 9.30 – 9.50 am :
	Confessions
	

	St Joseph’s 10.00 am Mass:
	Holy Souls
	

	

	Saturday, 30th November
	First Sunday of Advent Year A
	YOUTH SUNDAY
Today is the Feast of Christ the King and a day on which we remember all the young people in our parish and pray that their faith is strengthened and developed as they grow older


	St George’s 5.30 – 5.50 pm:
	Confessions
	

	St George’s 6.00 pm Mass: 
	Margaret Rowland Intentions
	

	
	

	Sunday, 1st December
	First Sunday of Advent Year A
	

	St Joseph’s 9.00 am Mass:
	Lawrence Bellaby RIP
	Eucharistic Adoration – St George’s                             

Every First Saturday from 5.00 pm

	St Patrick’s 11.00 am Mass:
	Parish Intentions
	


	Your Prayers are requested for those who are sick or are recovering:  Bridie Curran, Tina Travers,    Mary Cawley, KP (Karen’s brother-in-law), Joseph Dillon, Danny De Largy, John Little, Dianna Bell, Mary Meehan, Theresa  Douglas, Ron  and Jean Mapletoft, Fr John Cairns, Claire Day, Richard Gleed-Owen and Mrs C. Casey .


SHERWOOD DEANERY PROPOSALS: 

A summary of the points to be taken to the Deanery Meeting will be available in each Church porch this weekend.  Thank you to everyone for your contribution. Fuller details will be made available to the delegates attending the Deanery Meeting so they understand the rationale behind the suggestions and can therefore make a strong case for maintaining our churches. If you would like to add anything to these proposals or if you are willing to be one of the delegates, please let Fr Paul know by 1st December.  Following the recent parish meeting it was suggested that you sent all your letters of concerns and suggestions to sarah0885@hotmail.com and she will forward them to the Bishop’s House. A BIG THANK YOU.
First Holy Communion: Enrolment forms are available from Father Paul for families with children who are considering making their First Holy Communion during this academic year. Enrolment forms need to be completed and returned to Father Paul before starting the programme. The programme is parish based and will run after Sunday Mass. 

NEW ROTAS : New rotas are being prepared for the various ministries in our parish.  We are always looking for new volunteers to help out with reading, cleaning, counting and especially arranging the flowers.  Please let Fr Paul know if you are willing to help in any way.  The more volunteers we have the less burdensome it is on them.
Sharing the Scriptures the next meeting will be on Monday 9th December.  Every second Monday evening of the month at 7.15 pm to 8.15 pm in St Patrick's presbytery we are meeting to look at the following Sunday s gospel. Through discussion and prayer we hope to deepen our understanding of the Bible and the Catholic faith and deepen our prayer life.
Adoration starting on Monday 25th November and on every fourth Monday evening of the month at 7.15 pm for an hour at St Patrick's there will be Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament with our continuing prayer focus for our parish.
TEA AND COFFEE AT ST GEORGE’S :  Tea and coffee are available after Saturday evening Mass at St George’s on the first weekend of each month.  We had a good response to our recent occasions so please come along on 7th December for a little while to talk to fellow parishioners.  Tea and Coffee is available at St Patrick’s every week after 11.00 am Mass.  Everyone welcome.

Faith in Families have their annual Christmas appeal for toys, gifts and food for hampers to be given to needy families in our Diocese. Last year thanks to people’s generosity we were able to provide 203 children with presents to unwrap, 72 families with food and gifts and 67 food hampers. Please leave donations at the back of the churches for collection by 30th November or ring Jackie Massey on 01623 792928 for collection or more information. Sadly we are only able to accept non perishable goods and toys in good clean condition.

BINGO NIGHT in aid of the King’s Mill Gamma Scanner Appeal will be held on Thursday, 28th November in the Church Hall.  Please see notice in Church Porch for details.  This week marks the 40 th week of the event so there will be some celebrations and all are welcome to join in. There will be a short break over Christmas period with the last session being on 19th December and a restart on 9th January.  Thank you to everyone who supports this venture and to Cory for organizing it.
FOOD BANK : The Food Bank has been very busy providing food and toiletries for many struggling families and an increasing number of single people. The majority of them are working but on very low incomes. Some families have had to choose between buying new school uniforms and buying food. Also their outgoings have increased over the school holidays when the children are not getting a school lunch.

Thank you for all your donations. We have become a major contributor to the Food Bank because every week I am able to take several bags of donations and I have been given cash donations as well. From the amount donated, we are able to hand out enough food for 100 meals each week and a supply of toiletries. Also, thank you to St Patrick's school for collecting for the Food Bank as part of their harvest festival.
Please continue to give generously. The recipients are always very grateful. We would be especially grateful for tinned spaghetti, tinned hot and cold meat, tinned fruit, sponge puddings and custard, pasta sauce, tinned vegetables, coffee, fruit juice or squash, long life milk, jam and toiletries (shampoo, shower gel and roll-on deodorant). Recently there has also been a demand for toddler sized nappies. Please put your donations in the box at the back of the church. If you want to know more or feel that you can give up some time to volunteer at the Food Bank, please speak to Angela Grabowski.

PARISH FINANCES:
Sunday, 17th November


             MAIN COLLECTION        Envelopes   £286.24
Loose Plate £81.80 Total : £368.04
                                                           Second Collection this weekend for the Development Fund

Thank you for your generosity

SCHOOL NEWS : Parishioners are very welcome to attend events at the schools.  Further details of events are available on the respective websites. Bishop Patrick recently visited the children and staff at St Patrick's School and was highly complimentary of the Catholic ethos and the very warm welcome that he received from everyone within the community.
BAND CONCERT at St George’s on 29th November at 8.00 pm Tickets now available from Jackie Massey priced £6 (adults) and £2 (children under 16).  Please support this Parish event which brings our parish churches and community together and will help to strengthen our proposals for keeping our churches open. Remember one of strengths is our vibrant community.

Items for inclusion in the newsletter can be e-mailed to Fr Paul or Ken Daly (kendaly@hotmail.co.uk) by Wednesday of each week.

